
The Utilities Board of The Town of Cedar Bluff
September 4, 2024
STATE OF ALABAMA
CHEROKEE COUNTY

The Utilities Board of the Town of Cedar Bluff met for a special called business meeting Wednesday, September 4, 2024, at 3:00 p.m. at 4971 Alabama HWY 68, Cedar Bluff Alabama 35959. The meeting was called to order by Chairman Williams.

Roll Call:
Allen Baker			Present			Mattie Williams	Present
Linda Pickelsimer		Present			Loretta Higgins	Present
William Warren		Present			

Meeting attendees: Krystal Kimmons, Tiffany Sanford

The prayer was led by Board Member Baker followed by Pledge of Allegiance, led by Secretary Bolton.

Old Business
The Board discussed the Sewer Tap inspections. Board Member Higgins addressed the Board concerning her discussions on the Sewer Tap inspections with the Cedar Bluff Town Council members. Chairman Williams reminded the Board to be present during the next Cedar Bluff Town Council on Monday September 9, 2024 to discuss the Sewer Tap inspections. The discussion ended.

Office Manager Bolton gave an update on the new HVAC system for the office. He reported he had received information on the Sure Comfort system. He explained to the Board that the Sure Comfort systems was an off-brand system of Rheem. The quote for the Sure Comfort system from Grace’s Heating and Cooling was for $5250. To purchase a Rheem’s name brand system would cost $1000 to $2000 more than the Sure Comfort system. Board Member Warren stated that there was a Rheem dealer in Centre we could receive another quote from. After some discussion Board Member Baker made a motion to get a quote from three different Rheem dealers for a Rheem system with the same specs, Board Member Pickelsimer seconded the motion.
Motion Carried (5-0)
Aye: Baker, Higgins, Pickelsimer, Warren, Williams
Nye: None
Abstained: None

Board Member Williams made a motion to adjourn the meeting for interviews, Board Member Pickelsimer seconded the motion.
Motion Carried (5-0)
Aye: Baker, Higgins, Pickelsimer, Warren, Williams
Nye: None
Abstained: None

The meeting was adjourned at 3:14 P.M.

____________________________________________________
Mattie Williams, Chairman			Date

____________________________________________________
Joshua Bolton, Secretary				Date


